
 
Clifford Township Supervisors Meeting September 12, 2017 

 
Supervisors Present:  Barry Searle, Chris Marcho 

Solicitor: Joseph G. McGraw                     Secretary: Joan Hertzog 

 

Business meeting held on Tuesday, September 12, 2017.Vice Chairman Barry Searle called the 

meeting to order at 7:00 pm. Motion to approve the minutes by Mr. Searle, second by Mr. 

Marcho. All in favor. Treasurer’s report reviewed and will be put on file.  List of bills reviewed. 

Mr. Searle made a motion to pay all bills, except Clifford Auto or Clifford Supply, second by 

Mr. Marcho. All in favor. Mr. Searle made a motion to table Clifford Auto and Supply until next 

month when all three supervisors are present. Second by Mr. Marcho.  Mr. Marcho made a 

motion to pay Northeast Signal & Electric Company Inc., when it is received, for traffic light 

repair on Rt. 106.  Mr. Searle second. All in favor. 

 

Old Business:  Mr. Marcho made a motion to accept Barhite Excavating as bid winner of the 

Snow Plowing Bid. Second by Mr. Searle. All in favor. 

 

Mr. Searle and Mr. Marcho signed Resolution #3-17 after Atty. McGraw read the referendum on 

Bi-Partisan Redistricting.  Mr. Knowlton will sign the Resolution before it is mail out.  

 

Road work for Hemlock and Sugar Maple Lanes will begin as soon as possible.  Atty. McGraw 

is working with an attorney for the homeowners to complete a Deed of Dedication. 

 

New Business:  Mr. Searle is now on the board for the Susquehanna County Business 

Development.  He discussed the availability of funds for new and expanding businesses in 

Susquehanna County. 

 

Mr. Searle noted that there will not be an increase in township taxes.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joan Hertzog/Secretary 

Adjournment 7:47 pm 

 


